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SOUTH SHROPSHIRE ACADEMY    
THE LINK 

 Dear parents and carers,  

We are always looking at ways to further improve what we 

do and how we do things in school, therefore I would like to 

let you know of some changes within catering that are 

planned.  We are very pleased to inform you that in the 

near future, Shire Services will become the provider for 

catering in school, following a rigorous tender process.  

Shire Services will be introducing some changes to enhance 

the current provision, along with some new aspects, which 

we hope will make the experience for students and staff 

even better.  I will expand on this further in the forthcoming 

editions of The Link, but we would like to say a big 

‘welcome’ to Shire Services who have already started     

working with us prior to the official start date. 

For Year 11 students there are now only 64 school days 

before their first GCSE Examinations!  Last week, students 

received their Mock GCSE results, followed by discussion 

about next steps to fully prepare and address any areas 

needing improvement. Time is going quickly, therefore 

preparation should be under way and guidance from class 

teachers should be sought if students are unsure of         

anything.  May I remind parents and carers of Year 11, that 

Progress Evening is on Thursday 23rd January?  We look 

forward to seeing you there. 

With best wishes for a pleasant weekend 

Mr. J. Parr  

Headteacher 

WEEKLY ATTENDANCE SCHOOL TARGET = 96% 

WHOLE SCHOOL ATTENDANCE   

SINCE SEPTEMBER 95.3%  

6th January - 10th January 2020 

Caradoc 94.6% Hazler 95.8%  

Lawley 95.7%  Ragleth 95.5% 

School Uniform  

Please can we remind students of the following:-  

 Students are allowed natural hair colours only.  

 Nail varnish and false nails are not permitted.  

 Students are allowed to wear a watch but no  other 

jewellery other that a single pair of studs.  

 Clear retainers must be used for nose piercings. 

 

 

Applications for all local colleges 

are now open.  

Massive Congratulations  

Winners for week commencing  9th December are: 

Caradoc/Hazler Rebecca McFarlane - for answering 
a challenging GCSE Maths question 

Ragleth/Lawley  Caleb Richards - outstanding       

progress in STAR reading test.  

Dear parents/ carers 

Please note the forthcoming vaccination consent forms will 

be sent home with your year 8 child on Monday.  

HPV1 Wednesday 4th March 2020, Year 8 Girls and 
Boys 

Please can you complete and return the form to school     
Reception or email it to office@csschool.co.uk no later than 
Wednesday 5th February. Digital copies can be found on the 
website under ‘Letters Home’  

Thank you  



  Lunchtime After School 

Monday 
KS3 Cricket - Sport 

shall (JJ) 

Year 7/8 Boys 
Rugby - Field 

(TW) 

 
Football Training 

(TW) 
FIXTURES 

Tuesday 

Table Tennis and 
Badminton  - 

Sports hall (LO) 

Just Dance - 
PE Classroom 

(CW) 

Year 8/9        
Fitness Suite -    
Leisure Centre 

(TW) 

Hockey Training 
(TW) 

FIXTURES 

Wednesday 
Netball - Sports 

Hall (CW) 

Year7/8      
Football – Old 

Gym (JJ) 

 
BTEC Revision - B2 

(CW) 
FIXTURES 

Thursday 
Badminton - 

Sports Hall (PW) 

BTEC Revision 
- B2 (CW) 

Basketball – 
Old Gym (LO) 

 FIXTURES 

Friday 

Year 10 Boys   
Football - Sports 

Hall (JJ) 

    

Clubs timetable  

Alex's Cyclo-cross Championships 

 

My name is Alex Hart and I'm in year 8. My hobby is     
cycling and recently I raced in the National Cyclo-cross 
Championships.   The weekend was very enjoyable and I 
came 15th out of 90 (as a 'first year' or as a year 8 out of 
year 8's and 9’s). I will be competing in this event along 
with road and mountain bike National Championships in 
the future. Next year I am aiming to win the event in     
Cyclo-cross and Mountain Bike! 

 



SYNC:  Stretton Youth for Nature and Climate 

Last term, we started a new group in school – SYNC – to pursue a range of environmental projects and make a difference in 

our school and the wider community. We meet weekly, with support from Mr Parr and Mr Brannen (from St Lawrence’s), and 

have already identified a number of ways we can improve the school’s impact on the environment, including recycling, tree 

planting and wilding of unused areas of the school grounds. In the coming weeks, we will report our progress with these and 

other activities in The Link.  

Our first aim is to improve the recycling in school by purchasing recycling bins for all the main classrooms as well as the        

outside areas. Stretton Climate Care have kindly donated £800 to purchase a first batch these bins, which we hope will be in 

place this term. We do need to raise considerably more if we want to provide bins for the entire school, so we will be carrying 

out regular fundraising activities throughout the year. To begin, we will be holding a cake sale on Wednesday 22nd January 

outside the library. We would REALLY appreciate support in the form of cakes and biscuits (please bring these on Wednesday 

morning) so we can make this first event a big success. 

Laura, Lydia, Grace, Ryan, Jack and Bella 

ACCELERATED READER 

    LOOK HOW WELL OUR PUPILS ARE DOING 

Congratulations to all the students listed below  

for meeting or beating their target 

Congratulations to the 

newest member 

of our millionaires club:- 

Tia Adams (1,342,702)  

 

Year 7 

Emily Alger 

Amy Young 

 

Year 8 

Grace Daglish 

Evie Jackson 

Summar Jones 

William Middleton 

Amelie Northwood 

James Orme 

Jack Parr 

Aidan Thomsett 

Finlay Walker 

Year 9 

Laura Brian 

Chloe Child 

Ria Marland 

Sioned Morris 

Lydia Naylor 

Rebecca Norval 

 

 

Date 
(Week A) 9:05 10:05 11:20 13:10 14:10 

Monday 
27th

 

January 

Normal 
Timetabled 

Lesson 

Normal 
Timetabled 

Lesson 

Geography MFL 

Normal      
Timetabled 

Lesson 

Tuesday 

28th
 

January 

Normal 
Timetabled 

Lesson 

Drama 

Normal 
Timetabled 

Lesson 

Normal 
Timetabled 

Lesson 

  
Normal      

Timetabled 
Lesson 

  

Wednesday 
29th

 

 January 

RE 

Normal 
Timetabled 

Lesson 

Normal 
Timetabled 

Lesson 

Design 

Normal      
Timetabled 

Lesson 

Thursday 

30th
 

January 

Normal 
Timetabled 

Lesson 

Normal 
Timetabled 

Lesson 

History 

Normal 
Timetabled 

Lesson 

Normal      
Timetabled 

Lesson 

Friday 

31st
 

January 

Normal 
Timetabled 

Lesson 

Computer 
Science 

Normal 
Timetabled 

Lesson 

Normal 
Timetabled 

Lesson 

Music 

Year 9 Foundation Exams 2020 



Progress Evenings 2019-20 

Prior to the date of the progress evening (usually 2 weeks beforehand) an email will be sent to parents and carers with       

instructions on how to book appointments.  All Progress Evenings will start at 15:30. 

 Year Group Date 

7 7X1 & 7X2 4th February 2020,  7Y1 & 7Y2 6th February 2020 

8 8Y1 & 8Y2 28th November 2019,             8X1 & 8X2 5th December 2019 

9 19th March 2020 

10 17th October 2019 

11 23rd January 2020 

Year 11 Progress Evening  coming up soon…. 












